MEMORANDUM 
TO:

City Commission


All Chairpersons of All City Advisory Boards



Robert Baldwin, City Manager



Colin Donnelly, Assistant City Manager



Marc LaFerrier, Director of Community Development



Louise Stilson, City Clerk

Jeremy Earle, ASLA, AICP, Executive Director of Community 

      Redevelopment Agency

FROM:
Thomas J. Ansbro, City Attorney
RE:
New State Law Expanding Public Access to Decision-Making Process of 
City Commission and All Advisory Board Meetings
DATE:

September 10, 2013
_____________________________________________________________________________

The Florida Legislature adopted a new law, related to the Florida “Sunshine Law”, which expands the rights of the public to comment upon matters coming before the City Commission and its advisory boards before a decision is made as to a matter.  A copy of Florida Statutes, Section 286.0114, “Public meetings; reasonable opportunity to be heard; attorney fees”, is attached.  It will take effect on October 1, 2013.
In practical effect, members of the public are now to be afforded an opportunity to address the Commission and Advisory Boards before an “official action” is taken on any matter (please see Section 286.0114(2) for a description of the public access that must be given).  For the City Commission, this would not change the “Citizens’ Comments” portion of a Commission meeting, since members of the public are currently permitted to speak on any matter, whether or not it appears on an agenda.


For the Advisory Boards, it may be advisable for each to create its own “Citizen Comments” section for each of its meetings which could be held at the beginning of its meetings, to ensure that the same public access is provided at all Board meetings before any “official actions” are taken.  Please note that if a non-agenda matter comes up for “official action” (e.g., a motion) before the Commission or an Advisory Board, the public must be asked if there are any comments before the vote is taken.

To reflect the new law’s requirements, an amendment to the City Commission Resolution that specifies City Commission meeting procedures has been prepared and is ready for adoption by the City Commission.  It would amend Section 9.1, entitled “Addressing the Commission”.
If there are any questions from anyone regarding the new law, please contact me.

Attachments:  Florida Statutes, Section 286.0114

